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Public Health Department recommending Chairman be authorized to sign Agreement for Services
588-PHD0407 with the California Forensic Medical Group, Inc. for the term July 1, 2007 through June
30, 2010 to provide physical, mental and dental care services for all adult inmates and juvenile wards
of the County.

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approve.

FUNDING: General Fund.

BUDGET SUMMARY:
Total Estimated Cost$2,423,773 Funding Budgeted$2,423,773 New Funding$
Savings$ Other$  Total Funding Available$2,423,773Change To Net County Cost$2,423,773

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost: The base rate of the CFMG contract for the two jails is
$2,035,201 and for the two juvenile detention facilities is $388,572 for a total of $2,423,773 in FY
07/08. Should the jails or juvenile detention facilities combined quarterly inmate population exceed
426, an additional per diem charge is paid to CFMG. This funding is provided by General Fund
Department 15 and Sheriff's Department, and has been placed in the County's pending FY 07/08
budget.

Background: El Dorado County has maintained a successful contractual relationship with CFMG,
beginning January 1, 1996, to provide jail medical/mental health services in Placerville and South
Lake Tahoe. The current contract expires June 30, 2007. On February 13, 2007, the Department
requested guidance with regard to the provision of medical services at the County's detention
facilities. Due to the lack of qualified vendors available to provide these services, and given the
positive relationship with CFMG, the Board authorized development of a multi-year contract with the
vendor.

The new contract, similar to the current contract, will be administered by the Public Health
Department in conjunction with the Sheriff, Probation, and Mental Health.

CFMG is willing to entertain a three year agreement with yearly increases dictated by the medical
Consumer Price Index (CPI) in the San Francisco - Oakland region.

Reason for Recommendation: The Public Health Department, working closely with the Sheriff's
Department, Probation, and Mental Health, has reviewed the service history of CFMG and
recommends continuing to contract with CFMG for a variety of reasons which include, but are not
limited to, problems recruiting and retaining detention facility medical staff; finding replacements for
vacations, absences and vacancies; ability to secure and pay for physician specialty services; liability
in serving this population (highly litigious); contractor's ability to provide in-house x-ray and dental
services; and that CFMG is the only viable provider of correctional medicine services in this area.
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Action to be taken following Board approval: Chair to sign three (3) copies of attached agreement;
Board Clerk's Office to return two (2) copies to Department; Department to distribute as appropriate.

Contact: Dan Buffalo

Concurrences:
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